

Lago High School, Aruba, N. W. I.

February 16, 1951

Vol. 5, No. 10

Dear Sophmore Boys.

We are all still talking about your wonderful party Sunday night.

From the minute we arrived you showed us a good time and we all really enjoyed your dance.

Thank you so much for your thoughtful-The Sophmore Girls

RECORDS FOR CANTEEN NEEDED

Be on the lookout for any records that you would consider donating because the Canteen is in great need of any you can spare.

We think that everyone will agree that a dance just isn't a dance if the music isn't good----and right now the popularity of the music at Canteen dances is pretty dismal. The same records play over and over again making the evening dull for everyone. However, this condition can be greatly improved and it's up to you to see that it is.

Bring your records to Penny Richey, Bungalow 615. P. Richey * * *

WON'T YOU BE MY VALENTINE?

Our mailman was a little late in delivering Valentines this year, but we hope the recipients will appreciate the greetings anyway:

Betty M. to Bob G. Mary E. to David Pattie to Bill Moore Nancy Mac to the tenth grade boys Nancy K to Danny Millie to Bob M. Mitzi to Bob Borbonus ???? to Nino Mingus Polly to Gleb Phyllis to Sonny Willie to Bill Mover Nancy C. to Martin Ann J. to Bob Burbage Thea to the Dutch Marines Priscilla to Johnny Ginnie to Ronald Drew to Hellwig Penny to Penny

FALKABORS AVEILOWIE

Yes, it's finally here. That terrific dance you've been hearing about for the last 3 weeks. The student council seems to have done a fine job en appointing committees. Jim Rosborough really has a show cooked up so, whell out that 50¢ whether you have a date or not! It's semi-formal and at the new Legion Home: Drinks are 15¢; eats are free. Tails are not required but don't forget that tic. (If you haven't bought a ticket yet, you may buy one at the door.) It is rumored that Lagos' Lillies are going to Can-Can and if Jim inherits any of his brother's wit-Brother!



SNAPS NEEDEL FOR ANNUAL

The Annual, as your are all probably aware, is well under way; the individual pictures have been taken. the dummy is almost completed, and the necessary dummy material from the States has been received. There is only one thing that has not been too successful. That is the variety shots that each person should hand in. It isn't much to ask, and it's one thing that helps make an annual interesting. The photographers can't take the tricky pictures in one month that you've taken in a year. At least, they won't be as interesting. So, if you have any pictures that you'd like to see in the annual, hand them in to Bill Moyer or some member of the Annual Staff.

Joe Carroll

SPORT COMMENTARIES

BASKETBALL: Lago's first basketball doubleheader (both girls and Varsity) was played Monday night at the home court against Caribe with each team tak-

ing one game.

In the girls' game it seemed that the flashy red and white uniforms of Lago would blind the Caribe girls, but it didn't appear that way when they turned one over on us and won by a score of lh-6.

In the second game the Lago Five trounced the Caribe B's to the tune of 16 to 16. High score man for Lago was Jim Baggaley with 7 baskets and Gleb Aulow

with 4 baskets and 1 charity toss.

Two games were scheduled for Tuesday and Wednesday, but both were rained out. DEMP-SEA DREAMS: And NO, NO, NO, Mike, we use oars for rowing, not for throwing under Ronnie's motor boat when it's going full speed.

It seems that Flag Day is in May and not last Sunday at the docks. Isn't

that right, Bob, Jim, and Gleb?

Fishing has been popular for the past five days. Last Saturday Turner caught a barracuda and guess what Polly and Carlacaught last Monday---a flying fich,

believe it or not!

Turning to sailfishing and not mentioning any names, it seems that something is always happening to Katie Hussey. Tipping over near the Lake Tanker dook and not being able to get back is her specialty; we won't mention the fact that she broke her boom last week. Katie, maybe this week you can sail without any unfortunate accidents and win the Safety Worker's Contest! BCWLING: The 1950-51 bowling season ended last Friday with Barbara Hellwig's

ded last Friday with Barbara Hellwig's Holy Rollers defeating Baggaley(s Gabas. In the final event the Holy Rollers took

both games.

GOLF: Team play started 'last week with Bob Burbage's team taking the lead by winning 3 points from Nat Holland. There are six boys on the team and only five will be permitted to play in teamplay. So, the man who shoots the highest score during team play can't play the next week. The highest score for the week was Bob Burbage's, a \$\frac{1}{4}\$. Even though he shot a \$\frac{1}{4}\$, he wants everone to know that he is still the best golfer that ever hit the course!

LA VIE EN ROSE

Well, exams are over for another eighteen weeks. Report cards are yet a long way off, and an entertaining dance proves in the offing with all of this, so it would seem foolish that anyone has any gripes. Other than the ones that have been imbedded in our minds by human nature, that is. Such ones as: why can't drive at sixteen instead of eighteen; or compromise and make the age seventeen? Then there's the one: why do we have to go to school? Along with that we have the one that is older than time itself: why weren't parents ever children? It is plain to see that with no gripes and such a pleasant day, we of the P-O-R-W staff have very little to write. So, until next Friday, Bon jour. S. Evans

TRAFFIC HAZARD IN THE HALLS Dear Editor:

A grave problem is facing those who daily traverse the two halls of Lago Hi. It seems that the traffic between classes is getting worse all the time. The main cause of these troubles are the Sophomore boys who drive invisible cars from class to class. I, and all the other pedestrians of the school are now in great danger. One never knows when one of these drivers may back up or step on the gas or turn a sharp and usually imaginary corner. I believe these boys should be relieved of their cars or put where you usually find people of their mentality. Yours sincerely. ----- Silly Willy

Dear Silly:

We agree. Furthermore we feel that driver's licenses for such vehicles must be made compulsory. EDITOR

PERSONAL COLUMN

Wanted: Dates for Saturday dance by Lago lovelies

Lost: Nights out. (exams)
Found: Ronald T. dancing (??)

Wanted: To be found: Boys who dance.
Young Intellectual Senior desires steady

companionship with Barbara Hellwig. Missing --kids' cheery faces at bowling alley.

alley.

How can I find out? --when K.T. can decide on one boy?

Learn about MANners from Mary B. Polly-Dotty